January Term

8th Day of Term January 25,2018

Commission in session pursuant to adjournment at the Courthouse
in Bowling Green, County of Pike, State of Missouri;

Chris Gamm, Presiding Commissioner, late but present

Justin Sheppard, Associate Commissioner, Eastern District, present
Bill Allen, Associate Commissioner, Western District, present

Chris Gamm called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM; Bill Allen moved to accept the Agenda as presented, Justin
Sheppard -seconded the motion. Allen yes, Gamm yes, and Sheppard yes.
Motion carried.

Unfinished/ New Business

University of Missouri Extension met with the Commission to discuss the Extension path forward.
Tommy Beauchamp met regarding first responder training he is wanting to offer to the public. He was
asking if LEPC would have any funding to support this. Al Murry was contacted. There might be funds
available if it included hazmat training for that material only. The Commission discussed the
importance of the training. Bill Allen moved to support the class for public first responder training with
up to $900.00 from the safety line in general revenue. Justin Sheppard seconded Vote 3-0

Harris Guyton stopped in to discuss an Ameren UE pole along CR 206. The Commission agreed to meet
with the wildlife conservation, Ameren UE, and the landowner but the commission would not be
willing at this time to pay to move the pole.

Stephen Korte stopped in to discuss the vehicles the county purchased for the sheriff's department. 2
2017 Explores and a 2014 Fusion.

Brian Haeffner with MODOT met to discuss the cut through drive in front of the Motel at the
intersection of Bus. Hwy 54 and Bus Hwy 61. MODOT stated that the landowner owns up to the grassy
area on the northwest side of the road in question.

Harry Grote stopped in to drop off specifications for road tractor bid.

Carolyn Wisecarver stopped in to discuss the CDBG grant she has been working on for road 9111.
Elected Officials meeting. Discussed courthouse outer door and plumbing issues.

Donna Prior informed the commission of the next Ameren UE.

There being no other business before the County Commission at this time, the meeting thereupon was adjourned
until, January 29, 2018 at 9:00 a.m.

Submitted by: Melissa Kempke County Clerk

Chris Gamm, Presiding Commissioner

Justin Sheppard, Eastern Commissioner

Bill Allen, Western Commissioner
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